


Back to school!


Wow … is it time for school to start already?  Of course as I am writing this it’s only 66 degrees when it should be 86 – but that’s Indiana for you.  Hopefully it means we’ll have some 80 degree weather in December.  
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Apparatus Issues

No new news to report on the tactical unit under construction other than the chassis is in and construction on the body is under way!  We are still anticipating delivery by the end of this year.
We have ordered three new Ford Explorers that will become three new Battalion Chief vehicles.  The current vehicles will be rotated down as necessary (two to pool status and the remaining two sold off).
The tactical has been repaired….again and then again….  Please treat it as gently as possible.
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Station Issues

As you may have noticed, there are several building projects working right now.  The most noticeable would probably be the installation of the Plymovent system at station 53.  Other projects include the installation of new gear lockers (also at Station 53) and the completion of the new bunk room restroom at Station 52.  Many other projects are slated to get underway in the coming month.
The Station 52 Remodel Team has met and finalized the plans for the new addition to the building.  These plans will be addressed at the upcoming FPDB meeting on September 7th and hopefully a timeline established.

The new Station 51 project is moving along, albeit at a much slower pace.  This is because we are in the re-platting process which could take up to six months.  We are still anticipating construction to occur during 2005 with occupation in early 2006.

We just had over $4,000 worth of repairs done to our AC units at both Station 52 and Station 53.  DO NOT set the thermostats below 65 degrees.  Doing so causes the unit to run non-stop and eventually freeze up causing a host of different problems.

Kudos to the crews at Station 51 for doing the fantastic job of cleaning up the rock garden.  New weed barrier and mulch, along with new timbers, replaced the existing rock bed along the building.
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Training Issues


No news from the training division this month!
REMEMBER:  LET NO FIREFIGHTER SAY THEIR TRAINING FAILED THEM! 
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General Operations


Adam Whyde has been released from employment due to a lack of adequate participation.  Josh Meadows has resigned due to the pursuance of other endeavors.
There are to be NO WRTFD uniform clothing, past or present, worn off duty.  This includes mowing the grass, working out, etc.  Remember, you are representing the fire department ANY time you wear these items.  We have an assortment of novelty wear that may be purchased from the department’s Quartermaster for these other occasions.
Chief Brown wants to remind everyone that they are not to return to a fire scene after the emergency is over.  Obviously if the scene is determined to be a crime scene, this can hinder the investigation and is an unlawful act to be on the property without the approval of the investigator.
Chief Thacker sent an e-mail earlier this week inviting everyone to take advantage of the free membership available at Community Church of Greenwood’s “The Gathering Place”.  Please see him for more information.
The next Awards Banquet has been scheduled for January 15, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. at Valle Vista.  Mark your calendars!
Reminder that all shift trades must be approved, in advance, by the appropriate Battalion Chief.  
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Notes From Kim  (
FYI only, I will be on vacation 9/16 through 9/26 and will be out of state at a grant writing seminar 10/26 through 10/31.  
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Strawberry Festival
No new news this month.  Remember that the first planning meeting for the ’05 festival will be held January 27th at 6pm.
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Auxiliary Corner


The Auxiliary is announcing (EARLY!) that it will be hosting the annual fall WRTFD picnic on September 25, 2004 at Independence Park.  The fun gets under way at 11am.  Please sign up on the list on the bulletin board at station 53.  Any questions, please see Marian as she has been kind enough to volunteer to plan this event yet again!!
We will also be hosting our annual Tastefully Simple fundraiser on Thursday, October 7th at 7:00 pm at fire headquarters.  Please try to come and support us…proceeds help us host events like the fire department fall cookout and the children’s breakfast with Santa!!
FYI only Kim has resigned as Vice President due to other extensive time commitments.
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Did you know……..

· The world’s youngest parents were 8 and 9 and lived in China in 1910? (I’m not sure I wanted to know that)
· Hydrogen is an explosive gas.  Oxygen supports combustion.  Yet, when you combine these two elements you get water, which is used to put out fires!
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Did you Notice?
· The sign is officially up announcing the new Damon’s Grill coming to 135 and Curry Road.
· The newly opened intersection at Smith Valley Road and Peterman Road, complete with a traffic and walking signals?
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Birthdays

Happy September Birthday To:

6th – Scott Hendershot

13th – Joe Marsh

18th – Marian Hart

19th – Jason Bailey

24th – Scott Terry

29th – Ray Skipper
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……
9/15/99 – Helped search for a missing elderly man in the area of 4830 Silver Springs Drive.  The man was found by the police and appeared to be uninjured.


· That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott!  (
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